

## Agenda of the digital StuKo-meeting on May 18<sup>th</sup>, 2020

---

Location: <https://meeting.uni-weimar.de/b/tab-tcf-wtp>  
Chairperson: [Jan Schneider]  
Protocol: [Simone Braun]

### TOP 0 Formalia

---

- TOP 0.1 Attendance list
  - 0.1.1 All attendees please sign in the list at the end of the pad.
- TOP 0.2 Wortmeldung

### TOP 1 TOP 1 Reports of the delegates/representatives/consultants

---

- TOP 1.1 DNT semester ticket -> [Tim], [Gabi]
- TOP 1.2 Unit KuFö [Nora]:
  - 1.2.1 Presentation and decision on new applications for funding (Das Blatt, Raumstation, Campus Acker, ...)
  - 1.2.2 Declaration and resolution on the new cultural funding guidelines
  - 1.2.3 Departmental replacement necessary: Search for new consultant and student representative for student body B, K/G and M!
- TOP 1.3 Initiative Coordination Department [Julien]
  - 1.3.1 Infection protection concepts

According to the Thuringian Ordinance on the clearance of previously restricted areas and the further development of the measures required to contain the spread of Coronavirus SARS-CoV-2 of 12 May 2020  
( <https://corona.thueringen.de/behoerden/ausgewaehlte-verordnungen> )  
§ 5, rules for infection protection concepts are established  
If one wants to follow these rules, a lot of research work is required:  
Information on the size of the rooms used in buildings, information on the accessible floor space in the open air, information on the air conditioning equipment  
Here the question arises whether we can ask the university to draw up a concrete list of information that is relevant to them, or whether the university must draw up a concept for protection against infection for the workshops and the opening of other premises anyway, or whether we can request this document and make it available to the Inis for amendment, because the existing document on protection measures does not seem to be sufficient.

- 1.3.2 Bauhaus-International Department [Julien]  
Short report from the International Round of May 14th, 2020  
A few figures on Erasmus students
- 1.3.3 Request from [Dr. Susanne Kirchmeyer] (Head of Language Centre) for an online meeting with the StuKo to clarify questions regarding language courses from the students' point of view (I will try to concretise this before the meeting)
- 1.3.4 Reference was made to an e-mail that the Bureau had received from the Ministry and forwarded to selected officials at the university, which contained a report on the measures that the Ministry had taken to date in connection with visa problems (foreigners authorities), so here we could kindly ask the Bureau if they had any new findings.

---

**TOP 2      TOP 2 StuKo communication and online presence**

---

TOP 2.1      What is new to publish

**TOP 3      TOP 3 Information and decisions of the executive committee**

---

**TOP 4      Any other business**

---

**TOP 5      Dates next week**

---

TOP 5.1      Meeting of the executive committee with the presidium on May 26th, 2020

**TOP x      Next meeting**

---

Date:

Chairperson: